FERPA Talking Points
· Federal law that protects the privacy of student education records (records that are maintained by a school district)
· Parents (or student age 18+) have right to inspect and review student’s education records

· Parents (or student age 18+) have right to request the school correct records which they believe to be inaccurate or mis-leading

· Schools must have written permission to release any information from the educational record except to certain parties or under certain conditions (see law for these conditions)

· Schools can disclose ‘directory’ information without consent. This includes student name, address, telephone number, date and place of birth, honors and awards and dates of attendance. School must tell parents annually about their directory information and give them reasonable time to ‘opt out.’

· Schools must notify parents of FERPA rights annually.

What does this mean for staff?

· For the most part, FERPA issues are handled by the school office and it doesn’t usually impact teachers in their day to day work—except it’s a good reminder for:
· CONFIDENTIALITY!  Don’t share information, written or verbal, that might identify a student.  Don’t post any identifiable information on-line. Don’t talk about students in public. Information on a student should only be shared with co-workers who have ‘a need to know.’ If you have a question about whether or not you can share information, written or verbal, ask your principal!
What does this mean for coaches?

· Do not reveal names of ineligible students 

· Do not discuss individual student discipline publicly

· Only talk with a parent about their child

· Shred personal documents, do not leave sitting out

· Delete electronic copies containing personal information at the end of the 
season

· Student managers should not be filing other students personal information

